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NOTICE

MAINE LAND USE REGULATION COMMISSION

REQUESTS FOR INTERVENOR STATUS

IN THE UPCOMING PUBLIC HEARING FOR

ZONING PETITION ZP 709

TRANSCANADA MAINE WIND DEVELOPMENT, INC. 

PLUM CREEK MAINE TIMBERLANDS, LLC

KIBBY AND SKINNER TOWNSHIPS, FRANKLIN COUNTY
Persons interested in seeking Intervenor status for an upcoming public hearing (date and location have not been set) in the matter of Zoning Petition ZP 709, submitted to the Land Use Regulation Commission (LURC) by TransCanada Maine Wind Development, Inc and Plum Creek Maine Timberlands, LLC for the proposed Kibby Wind Power Project in Kibby and Skinner Townships, Franklin County, must file a Petition to Intervene to the Commission no later than 5:00 P.M. on Monday, May 21, 2007.  The Petition to Intervene is pursuant to the applicable provisions of the Maine Administrative Procedures Act (5 M.R.S.A., Chapter 375) and Chapter 5 of the Commission’s rules.  The Commission will act on any such Petitions at its regular business meeting on June 6, 2007.  The public is not required to file Petitions in order to testify. 

Petitions to Intervene should be sent to the Maine Land Use Regulation Commission, 22 State House Station, Augusta, ME 04333.  Persons having questions may contact Marcia Spencer Famous at 207-287-4933, or marcia.spencer-famous@maine.gov.
The application, relevant dates, upcoming events, and other information will be posted on LURC’s website for this project review, the link to which may be found on LURC’s homepage: http://www.maine.gov/doc/lurc/index.shtml
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